
Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

April 11, 2019
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:48PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, and Dill.

Kincannon and the Mayor attended the last LaGrange Township Trustee Meeting.  There was discussion regarding the Cemetery Agreement.  The Mayor suggested both parties have employees work together to take care of training of the Village employees as well as the fixing of headstones and the like.  Kincannon also mentioned the Cemetery will need to be insured.  Fallon is already working on it.  
At that meeting they witnessed the discussion of the purchase of a new fire truck for the Township with a cost of $35,000. The Township also purchased a new chipper due to the old chipper can handle up to 4-inch branches and the Township needs to take care of up to 6 inches.  The current jointly owned chipper will be given to the Village as sole owner.  
The Township is interested in purchasing the rear and north portions the old municipal building property if they cannot finance the entire property.  The maintenance and front building would then be sold separately.  Discussion will continue when appraisal is complete.  

Kincannon stated that Columbia Gas looked at the boiler and suggested putting a meter onto the line that is attached to the exit to monitor BTU’s of water in lieu of a separate boiler for the gym.  Kincannon stated the meter could not monitor times of usage by the school though.

Kincannon reviewed the recommendations submitted by Sukey regarding rental space at the new building.  He questioned what the progress was on the installation of additional swipe cards.  Duensing stated it was still being worked on as well as new locks of specific doors, such as police department, fiscal officer and utilities.  Swipe cards would be available to Council to retrieve information from the Mayor and Administrator area of the building.  Honer questioned why the filing cabinets can’t be in Council chambers.  The Mayor would like to keep Council chambers locked due to the sound system.  Kincannon stated to have the locks changed to the kitchen and the sound system room right away.  Re-keying would not work since we do not know how many master keys are out in the public. There will be a swipe card for entrance to the main door and the police, fiscal officer, utilities, sound system and kitchen will be completely changed.  
Kincannon questioned if elected officials (Council) considered an “employee” in reference to the employee on site for events for opening and closing of building as well as monitoring while events are happening to prevent maintenance issues.  When Kincannon has his reunion, he would be considered an employee, according to the Mayor.  If an issue occurs, the police can be called and on site promptly. 

The rental agreement needs to be solidified so it can be put on the website.  The areas of rental would be the lobby, the gym and council chambers.   The Lion’s Club charges $425.00 in which $125.00 is the deposit returned after event and includes insurance.  The time frame is for all day.    There would be different rates for each area.  The price could be $425.00 which would be $250 plus $50 for insurance and $125 security deposit.  It will be solidified at another meeting.  
Kincannon stated he already advertised to have his Class reunion in the Council chambers.  He believes the gym is too large for 40-50 people, and the lobby isn’t big enough.  He brought up the installation of a camera in chambers and quadrating off of council seating to eliminate issues.  Kincannon stated that Council has a serving line for the kitchen and the sound system.  The kitchen can be restored.  Gregory stated keeping it locked keeps issues out.  Council was ok with Council chambers being rented.  Gates mentioned a discussion with the flooring in chambers.  It was put in with business use in mind, not entertainment.  Some areas have already been replaced just by moving things around.  Price stated that having a serving area would be attractive to people to rent.  It was agreed that Council chambers will be used to rent.
There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:31 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       
Gary Kincannon, Council President
Attested by: 
______________________

 Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
Date: ___________________________
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